Division of Services for Aging and Adults with Physical Disabilities



December 27, 2016

Mr. Al Perrone Four Season's Motorcycle Club

Dear Mr. Perrone & the Four Season's Motorcycle Club,

Wow! We were thrilled to receive an amazing donation of Bluetooth sound bars and subwoofers for each of the five resident day rooms at DHCI from the Four Season's Motorcycle Club! On behalf of the Delaware Hospital for the Chronically III residents, we would like to thank you all for this incredibly generous donation at Christmas time.

Your group always donates such nice things that we wouldn't be able to acquire otherwise, that the residents will be able to use for years! Thank you for having them delivered directly- I have the wheels in motion here to have them installed. I can't wait for you to see them in use very soon. We have been working from unit to unit to make the dayrooms more Home-Like including new furnishings and décor. I think the sound bars will enhance the music and sound which will ultimately improve the daily lives of the residents.

We very much appreciate your donation and support in creating a wonderful and memorable Christmas for the residents; it means the world to them. Thank you and your fabulous Motorcycle club; your kindness means a great deal to all of us.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Bobel

Volunteer Coordinator

- Shanle you!